News from Business Meeting

Susan Lawson has a source to get toys. Jill will take them to the
North Georgia clinics.

Member notes We need diaper shirts and creepers for the summer. Last year we had plenty, but have not gotten
any this year.

Teena Orikasa, a traveling nurse, is starting a “Baby Project” to collect money to help needy babies and has offered
a donation to us. Jill will follow up.

Mount Zion and the Alpharetta workshop have been getting donations from their respective churches for fabric
and yarn, and are allowed to use their materials as they wish. Others are still expected to not use print fabric for
entire garments.

Ida reported that Julia from Garan has 18 pallets for us. Kay Bagly will take the clothes and sort them for
distribution. We have permission to sell what we can’t use as a fund raiser. We are waiting to hear about the
freight.

We discussed the missing sewing machines and sergers. There are still several unaccounted for.
A radio station in Cumming has an online list where organizations can list their needs. We will try to get listed.
Fabric World has some white knit and batiste for $1.99. Ida will get some.

Leon Cusson goes to a knitting group in Gainesville. NE Georgia Medical Center asked them for knitted fetal demise
outfits. Jill felt that they would not be suitable and will send several of our fetal demise pouches to them.

A volunteer from Lilburn Workshop has neuropathy in her hands and is no longer able to knit socks. She was
making 40 or more pair a month. She also made quilts, but can no longer pin them. It was suggested that she try
using basting spray instead. Tuesday Morning carries it at a reduced price.

We will try to set up a warehouse work day to straighten the warehouse to make room for the new fabric.

We have plenty of bibs for the moment, so it is suggested that sewers who are making bibs should make boy lap
pads instead for a few months.

Needs for this month

Diaper shirts
Creepers

Sleepers

Gowns

Boy lap front shirts
Boy lap pads
Afghans

Quilts

Socks



Meetings

Warehouse work day —TBA
Prepack will be Wednesday, June 26, 2013, at 9:00AM, at Your Extra Attic, Peachtree Industrial Blvd.,

Sugar Hill

Business Meeting is Monday, July 2, 2013 at 10:15AM at Atlanta Sewing Center, Duluth Hwy, Duluth
From the warehouse

Garan Update-
We are getting:
Fabric — 442 boxes
Elastic — 18 boxes
Trim — 1 box
Clothing - 33 boxes
We don’t know what size boxes.
The shipment will arrive Thursday (June 6) and will be stored in a temporary unit. We will be arranging a
work day to unpack and it put up.
We will try to arrange a garage sale to sell the things we can’t use.

Volunteers

Gloria Bantekas’ husband is suffering with back pain and she is caring foor him.

Claydean Cameron is sewing quilts for us. Her daughter, Cindia Cameron, picks up the fabric and batting
from Jill and takes it to her. We appreciate their willingness to help us out.

Carolyn Doyle’s friend who is making the tags and keeping the scrapbook is Keora Lum.

We would like to thank Sherry Wilson of Sherry’s Fabrics for her donations of fabric to Jackie.



